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ST.PATRICK WEAVES HIS MAGIC!ST.PATRICK WEAVES HIS MAGIC!  
   

62 members enjoyed a 3 course dinner enough to sing about it. Cyril  

Vahtrick  leads the choir. . . . Barbara’s report page 5. More Pic’s page 7. 

Persistent rain caused changes to the 
planned mixed bowls games but did not 
dampen the Commemorative Programme. 
An excellent Lamb Roast luncheon cater-
ing to sixty one diners was followed by 
the  Ceremony under the Flag Pole with 

Ken Boyd giving a thought provoking ad-
dress. John Taylor was Flag Orderly. 

The Last Post was movingly played 
by Stephen O’Sullivan. 

  

    ANZAC DAYANZAC DAY  



The Board is undertaking a number of 
maintenance projects in order to keep 
our clubhouse and grounds in good 
shape. You will be aware that we re-
furbished the old poker machine area 
and repainted the inside and outside 
of the clubhouse windows at the end 
of last year. Since then we smartened 

up the notice boards for both the men and women 
members and, as reported by me in the February news-
letter, are taking action to “shore up” the  steps leading 
up to No.1 green. 
 Members will be pleased to learn we are presently get-
ting quotes to repaint the clubhouse roof, a job that was 

last done a number of years ago. The 
collective cost of these projects does not 
come cheap but we feel it is necessary to maintain the 
Club’s assets. 
The continuing viability of our Club depends, in the 
main, on the number of members and the extent to 
which that membership uses the club’s facilities. It has 
been pleasing to see how we have been able to attract 
new bowlers over the past 3 years, which has held our 
numbers fairly constant, however the green fees and 
bar and canteen revenue have not kept pace. We there-
fore need to not only continue our efforts to attract new 
members but also lift our participation on the greens 
and in using the clubhouse facilities. This can also be 
achieved by members inviting visitors to join them for 
social as well as competition events. 
Good Bowling               Ian Armstrong 
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT: 
                           IAN ARMSTRONG 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS? NEW ‘PHONE 

NUMBER? NEW OR ALTERED EMAIL 

ADDRESS? 
Let us know so we can redirect mail, newslet-

ters and so on. This includes mail, magazines 

from our State Bodies. 

All that is needed is a note in the Secretary’s 

Box or an email to bobbess@bigpond.net.au. 
 

THIS MAN KNOWS 

FINANCE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ray Stokes is a consis-

tent supporter of the 

Club and all-round   

Good Bloke. If you are 

short of cash he is the 

one to talk to. His ad-

vertisement is on page 

10. 
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Dear Members, 
Hope you had a Happy Easter. 
The Handicap Pairs began our New 
Year. Twelve teams entered and it 
was won by C. Burke and M. 

Hearder. 

This was followed by the Fours 
Championship - unfortunately not 

too many teams entered. It was won by L. Geniale, M. 

Nowland, J. Brierley and R. Hey. 
Then came the District Fours - three teams entered and 
two went through to the Quarter Final. This was a good 
result . Congratulations. 
Top Ten at Gordon came next, with A. Burton, S. 

Hashimoto, M. Hearder, A. Cowlishaw, E. Dokulil, E. 

Morell, L. Geniale, J. McLeod. E. Cowl-

ishaw and J. Brierley playing Singles, 
Pairs, Triples and Fours - S.Hashimoto 
and M. Hearder had a win in the Pairs. The games were 
followed by a delightful lunch, provided by the Gordon 
Club, with the Mayor of Ku-ring-gai presentng the Tro-
phy to Gordon Club - The Winners. 
Pennants commenced on the 22nd March and have now 
completed. Unfortunately not a good Competition for 
our Club, gaining only 10 points. However, thank you 
to the eight girls who played so hard and gave their all. 
We went to the Tapner Triples - a morale booster - we 
won the afternoon Session - congratulations to 
A.Burton, J. Brierley and R. Hey. 
In between these Competitions, we had Friend's Day - it 
was a "bring a plate" for lunch, which was delightful. 
Thank you. Some old Members joined us for a Happy 
Day of Bowls and Gossip!.  Elizabeth 

 

KWBC President’s Platform  
Elizabeth Bold 

CONGRATULATIONS 

TO OUR NEW 

GISSING CHAMPION 

JOHN RAYNER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
‘Slightly’ under-estimated 

by the handicappers, John 

has earned his accolade as a 

good and consistent player. 

ALTHOUGH IT RARELY SAW THE LIGHT OF DAY, 

IT WAS WITH HIM ALWAYS . .      
. . WARWICK DRUCE SAYS GOODBYE TO A 

GOOD AND FAITHFUL FRIEND. 

 

 

 CLUB MEMBER’SCLUB MEMBER’SCLUB MEMBER’S   

SECONDHAND SECONDHAND SECONDHAND 

BOWLSBOWLSBOWLS   

IF YOU ARE  

INTERESTED IN 

SELLING OR BUYING BOWLS, 

THERE IS NOW A TRADING POST 

ON THE  INFORMATION BOARD. 

The other day I needed to go to the public hospi-
tal, but not wanting to sit there for 4 hours, I put 
on my blue jacket and pinned on a plastic ID  
card that I had made off the Internet onto the 
front of my jacket. 
 When I went into the hospital, I noticed that 3/4 
of the people got up and left. I guess they de-
cided that they weren't that sick after all. Cut at 
least 3 hours off my waiting time. 
Here's the patch. Feel free to use it the next time 
you're in need of quicker emergency service. 
It also works at Centrelink. It saved me 2 hours. 
At the Laundry, three minutes after entering, 
I had my choice of any machine, most still run-
ning. Don't try it at McDonald's though..... 

The whole staff disappeared and l never got my order!!!!!... 

An Englishman, a Scotsman, an Irishman, a Lat-

vian,  a Turk, an Aussie, a Yank, an Egyptian, a 

Japanese , a Mexican, a Spaniard, a Greek,  a 

Russian, an Estonian, a German, an Italian, a 

Pole, a Lithuanian, a Swede, a Finn, an Israeli, 

a Romanian, a Bulgarian,  a Serb, a Czech,  and 

a Swiss man walk into a pub . 

The bouncer says, "I can't let you in without a 

Thai." 



Another three months have been and 
gone and what a busy time it has 
been at the Club. 
The first round of the Stedman Bowl 
Trophy against our friendly foes 
from the Killara Golf Club took 
place on 8 March. KBC was victori-
ous winning 4 games to 2 and 130 
points to 104. The final game is 

scheduled to be played on 16 August 2011. 
Cyril South Competition. The final of ten rounds was 
played on 13 April, resulting in Asquith BC defeating 
KBC 70 points to 60. The semi-finals will be played at 
KBC on Wednesday 27 April, Belrose vs Warrawee 
and Turramurra vs West Pymble. The final will be 
played at KBC on Wednesday 4 May. 
2011 Pennants. The Grade 6 team remains undefeated 
after seven rounds and holds a 9 point lead over their 
nearest rival, Belrose. Hearty congratulations to all team 
members. 
The Grade 7 team has had mixed results this year and is 
lying fourth with two matches and a bye remaining. 
Team members will all benefit from this year’s matches 
and as a result will be a better team next year. 
Autumn Carnival. This carnival will be played over 
three days on 20 May, 22 May and 23 May, under the 
direction of our Convenor David Martin, his 2 I/C Bob 

Hill, and a large team of Members (men 
and women) assisting in various ways. 
We are still looking for more entrants, particularly from 
our Killara Men’s Triples teams. 
Sponsorship Board. The long-awaited Sponsorship 
Board is soon to become a reality, adjacent to the space 
vacated by the poker machines. Brian Shirvington and 
Bob Bessemer have this matter in hand and I am as-
sured it will be in place by the Autumn Carnival. Please 
remember our Sponsors are vital to our members’ en-
joyment of the Club’s amenities. Your Board encour-
ages you to contact them when you need the services 
they provide. 
St Patrick’s Day Dinner. Our annual St Pat’s Day Din-
ner held on Friday 11 March was a great success and 
thoroughly enjoyed by 64 members and their guests. 
Special thanks to our organizers Barbara Cotton and 
Elaine Morell, and always our grateful thanks to the 
kitchen staff headed by Sue Cleary. 

Anzac Day Commemorative Ceremony. 

Rain curtailed the bowling but not the occasion. Sixty 
one members and visitors sat down to a very pleasant 
meal as a preamble to the traditional Ceremony. It is 
always interesting to see visitors from neighbouring 
homes arriving and swelling the ranks so that some 75 
paid homage to those who have made the ultimate sacri-
fice. Thank you Sue, Barbara and the many who con-
tributed. A photo montage of the occasion is on the 
pages of this newsletter.                       Tony Hodgson 
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 KBC President’s  Platform  : 
Tony Hodgson 

OTTO HERBST 

ENTERS HIS  

100TH YEAR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Otto and his wife, 

Margaret, joined 

KBC in 1984 and 

have therefore been 

members for 27 years! 

March 1st, 2012 will 

be ‘The Big Day!’ 

FACTS ABOUT OUR SPORT 
Reproduced from Bowls Australia feature “Lifting the Lid” by Neil 
Dalrymple, Bowls Australia CEO. 

There were 514,486 playing bowls in Aus-
tralia in 2010, who were spread across: 
- 158,548 pennant competitions; 
-186,738 participants in other competitions 
- 165,594 in social, corporate and school 
competitions and programs. 

The 60-74 years age group 
is the largest bowls seg-
ment, with 42% in 2010. The 
75+ age group and 40-59 
years age group contrib-
uted 24% and 22% of re-
spectively, while the age 
groups under 40 years con-

tributed just on 12% of participation. 
Non-metropolitan, or country, activity out-
strips metropolitan participation in bowls. 
In 2010,59.5% of bowlers were in country 
regions (although these country regions 
accommodate just 38.6% of Australian 
residents). 

ON THE SICK LIST 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This always smiling and 
welcome face belongs to 
Keith Stedman, a regular 
at Thursday’s Burns & 
Burns Triples. Keith hold 
the Club’s oldest member-
ship, 41 years, having 
joined in 1970. He is now 
an Associate from Balgow-
lah. 
Speedy recovery Keith! 
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The Australia Day Luncheon and 

Mixed Bowls was held on 26 Janu-
ary - the final number attending was 

41 for lunch, with about 19 playing 
bowls afterwards. Owing to the extreme heat - the game 
was concluded at 3p.m. and the decision of KBC not to 
charge Green Fees for the day, was very well received 
and appreciated. Despite the heat and several hiccoughs 
during the day, everybody seemed to have an enjoyable 
time. Thank you to Elaine Morell and John Baker for 
their sterling efforts with the ever changing Roll Up num-

bers. 
The Shirts and Skirts Match to have been held on the 6th 
March, was deferred, owing to the heat, and also to the 
number of cancellations. The response was rather disap-
pointing in that, although we had 39 down to come, only 9 
of these were men, and that dwindled to 5. The Match 
will be rescheduled later in the year. 
With the end of Daylight Saving, the last Twilight Bowls 
was held on Friday, lst April - the numbers were not 
enough for dinner, but fourteen played Bowls, and were 

joined by five others, for drinks and finger food later - a 
very happy night. I would like to thank all those who 
have supported Twilight Bowls and for their help - this 
has been very much appreciated . Twilight Bowls will 
resume on Friday, 7th October. 
Card Days have continued to be well attended, al-
though in April we only had 34, due to illness and a 
couple of players now unable to come. However, the 
days have been very enjoyable and resulted in a return 
of from $350 to over $400 per day for the Club.. 

St. Patrick's Day Dinner and Bowls on Friday, 11th 
March, was well attended - twenty five played Bowls 
and sixty two sat down to the very enjoyable Roast Beef 
dinner, prepared by Sue Cleary. It was very nice to wel-
come our Sponsors, Richard, Julia and Andrew Burns 
as our Guests for the evening, and to have Lee and June 
Sanders back with us, Pat Sinclair with her visitors, 
Mary and Margaret Murdoch, and Beverley Brindle. 
Tony Hodgson proposed the Loyal Toast, and Lee 
Sanders said Grace. After saying a few words, Andrew 

presented the Prizes. Thanks are due to all those who 
contributed to the success of the evening, including 
Warwick, John and Elaine, Gof Bowles who fixed the 
Tables, John Brodie who took photos, Cyril and Joan 
for the music and all those who helped with the serving 
of the meal. 
The Killara/Warrawee Painting Exchange Match was held 
on Sunday, 10th April. The numbers for this were disap-
pointing - Warrawee could only field 12 and Killara had 
18, so one of the Killara Teams played on behalf of 

Warrawee, with a very successful result for Warrawee!. 
It was a very happy day, despite the fact that the rain 

caused play to cease just after af-
ternoon tea. The result was War-
rawee 71, Killara 41. Congratula-
tions to Warrawee and the paint-
ing has returned with them. The miniature is back on our 

wall. A big thank you to all those who provided the after-
noon tea and helped during the afternoon. We are look-
ing forward to the return Match at Warrawee on 18 Sep-
tember. 
The Committee had a Meeting regarding Sunday Bowls 
and following discussion and suggestions it has been 
decided to give the following format a trial:- 

There will not be anybody on Roll Up between 
11.00 and 12 noon. Any Members who are inter-
ested, would be welcome to join Margaret 

Mitchell and some others, from about 1.45pm. for 
a casual roll up, in mufti if preferred. No need to 
book in, just be there about 1.45 and a game will 
be arranged. Margaret's phone number is 9498 
3112 if you would like further information. A list 
will be up on the Board with the organised events - 
such as Visit by Killara Golf Club, Warrawee 
Painting Exchange, Mixed Triples and Mixed 
Pairs, etc, with accompanying lists for entry. 

When you read this, we will have marked Anzac Day 

and received the visit of Killara Golf Club Sunday lst 
May. Impending is the Autumn Carnival ( 20th,22r'd 
and 23rd May) followed by the Mixed Pairs Competi-
tion, starting on Sunday 29th May, 2011. 

With Best Wishes . . .                   Barbara 

Functions and Mixed Bowls 
Report . . .  

Barbara Cotton 

More Pictures Page 7 

Thank you John Brodie! 
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Burns & Burns JACKPOTBurns & Burns JACKPOTBurns & Burns JACKPOT      TRIPLESTRIPLESTRIPLES     

Every Thursday

Pennants: 

The seventh round of the Compe-
tition (16th April) was cancelled 
due to rain. The Zone 9 Match 
Committee has advised that these 
matches will only be played at 

the conclusion of the sectional draw if the outcome 
could affect the final result. 
The following is a summary of the KBC’S progress to 
date in each grade: 
Grade 6 team remains undefeated in their section and 
hold a nine point lead over their nearest rival, Belrose. 
The KBC team is in a strong position at this stage to 
progress, for the second successive year, to the Post 
Sectional Draw (round Robin Play). This is scheduled 
to be played on Saturday 21st and Sunday 22nd May, 
2011. 
Grade 7 has won one (1) of its six (6) matches and is 
placed fourth in its section. 
Due to unforeseen circumstances the selectors have 
had to draw on Grade 7 team members to fill in for 
the Grade 6 team during the first six rounds played. 
This has impacted on the stability of teams in the 
lower grade. However the selectors' decisions have, at 
all times, reflected the Royal N.S.W. Bowling Asso-
ciation 2010-2011 Conditions of Play: Rule - 4.16 

Player Grading/Elevation/Regression. 
Our thanks to the social players who have made them-
selves available at short notice to ensure that Grade 7 
remained competitive. 

41st Year Cyril South Competition: 

The fundamental aim in this competition (of three 
rinks triples) is to provide an opportunity for as many 
KBC members to play against the ten (10) guest 
clubs: Asquith, Balgowlah, Belrose, Gordon, 
Hornsby, Lindfield, St. Ives, Turramurra, Warrawee 
and West Pymble. This competition is restricted to 
Grade 3 - 7 representatives from the ten (10) identi-
fied clubs. 
Twenty eight (28) KBC members registered their in-
terest to compete in this competition and were given 
the opportunity to play in at least three games. 
The four (4) clubs with the highest winning margin 
against KBC in the 2011 Competition were Belrose, 
Turramurra, Warrawee and West Pymble. 
The following is a summary of the Semi Final and 
Final matches: 
Semi-finals: Wed.27th April: Belrose v Warrawee - 

Turramurra v West Pymble 
Final: Wednesday 4th May draw to be 
decided 

Gissing Consistency Competition 

The 73rd year of this much anticipated event again did 
not disappoint with numerous exciting finishes. In 
particular the performance of a new member, John 
Rayner, (registered at 2010 Open Day) was able to 
hold on and defeat Gof Bowles in the final. Our con-
gratulations are extended to both players. 
Summary Results - Friendly Matches: 
KBC v Lindfield (Fred Salisbury Painting Trophy) 
won by Lindfield BC 
 KBC v Warrawee (Sir Eric Langker Painting Trophy) 
won by KBC 
 KBC v Killara Golf Club (Stedman Bowl Trophy) 
won by KBC 

Good Bowling    Michael 

 

Bowls Lesson from none other than Karen 

Murphy. 
Oh! how this bowling gets you in!  
During the Sydney heat wave, 
five or six of us from K.W.B.C. 
were able to attend a “Karen 
Murphy” clinic at Turramurra. As 
you are all aware Karen has had 
tremendous success in Australia 
and Internationally being a world 
champion three times and a Commonwealth 
Champion three times and she was willing (for a 
fee) to share some of her expertise with us.  She 
was ably assisted by Julie  
Keagan, Gold Medallist at the 
recent Olympic Games. 
Six varied “ends” were set up 
for us and as we worked our 
way through in pairs both 
Karen and Julie were able to 
identify weaknesses in our de-
liveries and now it is up to us to 
practise all the tips for competition. 
We had a mini competition at the end of the les-
son and may I advise you all to be very aware of 
Judy Hodges driving!!  (I don’t mean in her 
car).  She was the representative from our club 
in a play-off for “drives” and did herself proud to 
come runner up. To a man! Well done, Judy. 
 

Judy McLeodJudy McLeodJudy McLeodJudy McLeod    

SELECTOR’S REPORT 

Michael Tsolakis 
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UltraTune KILLARA 
ADJACENT MOBIL STATION 

494 PACIFIC HWY KILLARA 
 

OPEN 7.30AM TO 5.30PM 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 

8.00AM TO NOON SATURDAY 
 

9416 8355 
 

 

UltraTune Service in Killara 
Killara service centre setting high standards. 
There are some 200 UltraTune Service Centres 
around Australia – all providing the same level 
of expert, professional car servicing from fully 
trained technicians. 

Diagnostic equipment for modern vehicles. 

We service and maintain the latest models. 
Work is backed by a National 6 month or 
10,000 Km warranty with roadside assistance. 

Registration Inspections whilst you wait. 

We have a comfortable client lounge with 
Lavazza coffee, TV and Internet. 
 

Local Pick-up and drop-off. 

To or from home and/or station or KBC 
 

Special Discount to Bowlers 

Show us your bowling badge or card for a 10% 
discount on service rates. 

Subject:  Cheer-up 
You can't read this and stay in a bad mood! 
1. How Do You Catch a Unique Rabbit? Unique Up On It.  
2. How Do You Catch a Tame Rabbit? Tame Way. 
3.How Do Crazy People Go Through The Forest ? They Take The Psycho Path  
4. How Do You Get Holy Water? You Boil The Hell Out Of It            
5. What Do Fish Say When They Hit a Concrete Wall? Dam! 
6. What Do Eskimos Get From Sitting On The Ice too Long? Polaroid's  
7. What Do You Call a Boomerang That Doesn't work? A Stick  
8. What Do You Call Cheese That Isn't Yours? Nacho Cheese.  
9. What Do You Call Santa's Helpers? Subordinate Clauses.  
10. What Do You Call Four Bullfighters In Quicksand? Quattro Sinko.  
11. What Do You Get From a Pampered Cow? Spoiled Milk.  
12. What Do You Get When You Cross a Snowman With a Vampire? Frostbite.  
13. What Lies At The Bottom Of The Ocean And Twitches?  A Nervous Wreck.  
14. What's The Difference Between Roast Beef And Pea Soup? Anyone Can 
Roast Beef.  
15. Where Do You Find a Dog With No Legs? Right Where You Left Him.  
16. Why Do Gorillas Have Big Nostrils? Because They Have Big Fingers .  
17. Why Don't Blind People Like To Sky Dive? Because It Scares The Dog..  
18. What Kind Of Coffee Was Served On The Titanic? Sanka.  
19. What Is The Difference Between a Harley And a Hoover ?!  The Location 
Of The Dirt Bag.  

Now, admit it. At least one of these made you smile. I am not sure 
how to categorise this one . . . . 
I was feeling a bit depressed the other day, so I called  Life Line. I I was feeling a bit depressed the other day, so I called  Life Line. I I was feeling a bit depressed the other day, so I called  Life Line. I I was feeling a bit depressed the other day, so I called  Life Line. I 
was put through to a call centre in Pakistan. I explained  that I was put through to a call centre in Pakistan. I explained  that I was put through to a call centre in Pakistan. I explained  that I was put through to a call centre in Pakistan. I explained  that I 
was feeling suicidal. They were very excited at this news and was feeling suicidal. They were very excited at this news and was feeling suicidal. They were very excited at this news and was feeling suicidal. They were very excited at this news and 
wanted to know if I could drive a truck or fly an airplane  .....wanted to know if I could drive a truck or fly an airplane  .....wanted to know if I could drive a truck or fly an airplane  .....wanted to know if I could drive a truck or fly an airplane  .....    
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Assistant Bowls 

Secretary Don 

Buddee Reports 

 Our 2011 Champion-
ships have commenced 
with the completion of 
the Gissing Consistency 

and Minor Pairs Competitions. 
There were many close matches in the 
Gissing Competition with the exception of 
the ultimate winner John Rayner. John's 
average winning margin over all matches 
was 53 points. John has excelled as a new  
member and has quickly progressed to be-
come a regular member of our Pennants 
Teams. He will never again enjoy the gen-
erous handicap of a new bowler. Well done 
John. 
A limited field of only six entrants con-
tested the Minor Pairs with David Warren 
and Don Buddee defeating Ian Armstrong 
and Dale McBean in the final. 
A field of 25 have registered for the Major 
Singles which has progressed to the Quar-
ter finals. Fourteen  entries have been re-
ceived for the Major Pairs. 
  Good Bowling        Don 

A 2007 study found that the average Australian walks about 1440 Km a year. 
Another study found that Australians drink an average of 97 Lt. of beer a year. 
That means, on average, Australians get about 15 Km/L." Not bad eh!  

When John found out he was going to inherit a fortune when his 
sickly father died, he decided he needed a woman to enjoy it with. 

So one evening he went to a singles bar where he spotted the most 

beautiful woman he had ever seen. Her natural beauty took his 

breath away. 

"I may look like just an ordinary man" he said as he 

walked up to her "but in just a week or two, my father 

will die, and I'll inherit 20 million dollars." 

Impressed, the woman went home with him that eve-

ning and, three days later, she became his stepmother. 

Women are so much smarter than men - when it in-

volves money 

A guy was sitting quietly 

reading his paper when his 

wife walked up behind him and 

whacked him on the head with a 

magazine. 

"What was that for?" he asked. 

"That was for the piece of paper in your pants pocket with 

the name Laura Lou written on it," she replied. 

"Two weeks ago when I went to the races, Laura Lou was 

the name of one of the horses I bet on," he explained. 

"Oh honey, I'm sorry," she said. "I should have known 

there was a good explanation." 

Three days later he was watching a ball game on TV when 

she walked up and hit him in the head again, this time 

with the iron skillet, which knocked him out cold. 

When he came to, he asked, "What the hell was that for?" 

She replied......."Your horse called." 

Goodbye Granddad 
Poor old Granddad's passed away, cut 
off in his prime, 
He never had a day off crook - gone 
before his time, 
We found him in the dunny, collapsed 
there on the seat, 
A startled look upon his face, his trou-
sers around his feet  
The doctor said his heart was good - fit 
as any trout, 
The Constable had his say, 'foul play' 
was not ruled out. 
There were theories at the inquest of 
snakebite without trace, 
Of redbacks quietly creeping and death from outer space, 
No-one had a clue at all - the coroner was in some doubt, 
When Dad was called to have his say as to how it came about, 
'I reckon I can clear it up,' said Dad with trembling breath, 
'You see it's quite a story - but it could explain his death.' 
'This here exploration mob had been looking at our soil, 
And they reckoned that our farm was just the place for oil, 
So they came and put a bore down and said they'd make some tri-
als, 
They drilled a hole as deep as hell, they said about three miles. 
Well, they never found a trace of oil and off they went, post haste,  

And I couldn't see a hole like that go to flamin' waste, 
So I moved the dunny over it - real smart move I  thought, 
I'd never have to dig again - I'd never be 'caught short'. 
The day I moved the dunny, it looked a proper sight, 
But I didn't dream poor Granddad would pass away that night, 
Now I reckon what happened - poor Granddad didn't know, 
The dunny was re-located when that night he had to go. 
And you'll probably be wondering how poor Granddad did his dash 
Well, he always used to hold his breath 'til he heard the splash!! 

Level 6, 350 Kent Street 
SYDNEY  NSW  2000 

Tel:  (02) 9279 3711  Fax:  (02) 9279 4711 
Email:  info@papallo.com.au 

www.papallo.com.au 

 

Commercial Law 

& Business Law 

 

Notary Public 

 

Wills, Probate & 

Family Provision 

 

Commercial  

Litigation 

Property Law & 

Conveyancing 

 

Estate  

Planning 
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ANSWERING THE 

CALL TO DUTY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ian Cameron-Smith  

arrived in Sydney after 

an overnight flight  but 

still attended a Board 

Meeting and dressed to 

play Pennants as Skip 

in our Sixes. 

Good on you Ian! 

The other day I went up to a local Christian bookstore and 
saw a "Honk if you love Jesus" bumper sticker. I was feeling particularly 
sassy that day, because I had just come from a thrilling choir practice 
followed by a powerful prayer meeting, so I bought the sticker and put it 
on my bumper.  
I was stopped at a red light at a busy intersection just lost in thought 
about the Lord and how good He is, and I didn't notice that the light had 
changed. It is a good thing someone else loves Jesus; because if he hadn't 
honked, I'd never have noticed.  

I found that LOTS of people love Jesus. Why, while I was sitting there, the nice man behind 
started honking like crazy, and he leaned out of his window and screamed, "for the love of God, 
GO! GO!" What an exuberant cheerleader he was for the Lord.  
Everyone started honking! I just leaned out of my window and started waving and smiling at all 
these loving people.  
I even honked my horn a few times to share in the love. I saw another man waving in a funny 
way with only his middle finger stuck up in the air. When I asked my teenage grandson in the 
back seat what that meant, he said that it was an Fijian good luck sign or something.  
Well, I've never met anyone from Fiji , so I leaned out the window and gave him the good luck 
sign back.  
My grandson burst out laughing; why even he was enjoying this religious experience.  
A couple of the people were so caught up in the joy of the moment that they got out of their cars 
and started walking towards me.  
I bet they wanted to pray or ask what church I attended, but this is when I noticed the light had 
changed. So I waved to all my sisters and brothers, smiled at them all, and drove on through the 
intersection.  
I noticed I was the only car that got through the intersection before the light changed again, and I 
felt kind of sad that I had to leave them after all the love we had shared, so I slowed the car 
down, leaned out of the window, and gave them all the Fijian good luck sign one last time as I 
drove away.  

Praise the Lord for such wonderful folks!  
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Perfect holidays start with a call 

to Warwick Ombler and team 

9416 7811 

 

LindfieldLindfieldLindfieldLindfield 

Great Holidays 
Start Here... 

Let Warwick Ombler and his team 
help plan your perfect holiday es-

cape. Offering great deals and holiday packages all year 
round, Escape Travel Lindfield specialise in pro-
grammes with accommodation, sightseeing and guides 
all pre-planned and taken care of for you. 
Our Destination Guides provide you with everything 
you need to know about your holiday destination. 
See our great range of bargain flights in Australia and 
overseas, as well as our great selection of hotels. Why 
not surprise a loved one with a gift card and let them 
share in a wonderful holiday experience. 
For the perfect travel plan call us or visit our store on 
the Pacific Highway adjacent Lindfield Station. CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS 

ABN 33 361 646 430 
 

FIRST FLOOR 
20 RAILWAY AVENUE 

(P.O. BOX 63) 
WAHROONGA 2076 

Tel:02 9487 2333 : Fax:02 9487 2109 

MANSER TIERNEY & JOHNSTON 

Auditors to 

 Killara Bowling Club Ltd. 

FOR TOP SEVICE CALL 9416 8355 

 

 

As well as a 10% discount,  UltraTune provide a 

pick-up and drop-off service. Make your reserva-

tion, drive your car to their facility and they will      

 deliver you to the Club (or your nearby home) and 

then re-deliver the car (or pick you up) when completed. It fits in perfectly 

with a game or shopping excursion! And if you need a Registration Safety 

check, or new tyres, UlraTune will often be able to do the job whilst you enjoy 

coffee and TV in their comfortable waiting room. 

 

 

Two new employees join Principal, Ray White and Manager, 

Lou Puglise (pictured). They are Apprentices Damien Mares 

and Eliza Genders. Eliza will probably be your driver. 

 

10% DISCOUNT10% DISCOUNT10% DISCOUNT10% DISCOUNT    
WE PICKUP 

AND 

DELIVER! 

UltraTune EXPANDING AT KILLARA 

VALE 

Edward Graham Eglinton Clark 

Aged 92 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Graham was well known on the Shore as a 

member at both Warrawee and Killara. 

Condolences to Suzanne and family. 
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Accounts Can be Opened at Lindfield Community Bank® Now 
 

A temporary banking information office has been established at our proposed new prem-
ises at 318 Pacific Highway, opposite Lindfield railway station, where new accounts may 
be opened and non-cash banking business can be conducted prior to the bank’s official 
opening mid-year.   
The office is currently open on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 10.00am to 2.00pm. 
The local community has already shown its support for the new Lindfield Community 
Bank® with a large number of new deposits being pledged received. By opening an ac-
count you are giving the proposed new Community Bank® even more positive support. 
This Lindfield Community Bank® will provide more than just banking services. It will de-
liver employment opportunities for local people, keep local capital in the Ku-ring-gai com-
munity, offer a local investment option for shareholders and provide a source of revenue 
for important community projects within the Ku-ring-gai neighbourhood. Profit goes back 
to the local community in the form of grants, sponsorships and dividends. 
Ku-ring-gai already has one very successful Community Bank at Turramurra operated by 
Ku-ring-gai Financial Services Ltd with over 3,000 customers. The bank has returned more 
than $600,000 in dividends, sponsorships and other financial support to numerous local 
clubs and community organisations since it was established seven years ago. 

Call in and see us at 318 Pacific Highway, Lindfield, telephone 9488 9496 or go to 

www.lindfieldcommunitybank.com.au for more information. 

Two Texans are talking. 
Jeff turns to Shorty and says, 'You 
know, I'm tired of going through life 
without an education. Tomorrow I 
think I'll go to the Tech and sign up 
for some classes.' 
Shorty thinks it's a good idea, and the 
two leave. 
The next day, Jeff goes down to the 
college and meets the Dean who 

signs him up for the four basic classes: Math, English, History, and 
Logic. 
'Logic?' Jeff says. 'What's that?' The Dean says, 'I'll give you an ex-
ample. 'Do you own a weed eater?' 'Yeah.' 
'Then logically speaking, as you own a weed eater, I think that you 
would have a yard.' That's true, I do have a yard.' 'I'm not done,' the 
Dean says. 'as you have a yard, I think logically that you would 
have a house.' 'Yes, I do have a house.'  'And because you have a 
house, I think that you might logically have family.' 'Yes, I have a 
family.' 
I'm not done yet. Because you have a family, then logically you 
must have a wife. And because you have a wife, then logic tells me 
you must be a heterosexual.' 
‘I am a heterosexual. That’s amazing; you were able to find out all 
of that because I have a weed eater.' 
Excited to take the class now, Jeff shakes the Dean's hand and 
leaves to meet Shorty at the bar. He tells Shorty about his Logic 
class. 
'Logic?' Shorty says, 'What's that?' Jeff says, 'I'll give you an exam-
ple. Do you have a weed eater?' 'No.'  
‘Then you're a queer.'                           Contributed by Rolly Mathews 

This is quite deep and illustrates  

cultural wisdom 

FIVE HORSES IS HER NAME 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A man asked an American 

Indian what was his 
wife's name.  

He replied, "She is 
called Five Horses".  

The man said, "That's an 
unusual name.  

What does it mean?"  
The Old Indian answered,  
"It old Indian Name. It 

mean...    
NAG, NAG, NAG, NAG, NAG!  


